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SFDS Families, Students & Community, January 7, 2021 
  
Firstly, let me begin by thanking you for your outstanding work that you have accomplished in semester one. Each and 
every one of you have been asked to pivot in so many different directions, and you have done so with grace and patience.  
  
As previously stated, we will be returning to in-person instruction on Tuesday, ​January 19, 2021​. Since Monday is a 
holiday we will only have 3 days of in person learning - Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday, followed by an eLearning 
day on Friday. ​Beginning 1/25/2021,​ we will be back in person learning Monday - Thursday, with every Friday being an 
eLearning day.  
 
We will continue to follow the below schedule:  Students will enter through the following doors: 
Period A - ​8:00-8:40am  
Period B - ​8:44-9:24am Freshman - Door B 
Period C - ​9:28-10:08am Sophomores - Door B 
Period D - ​10:12-10:52am Juniors - Door A 
Period E - ​10:56-11:36am Seniors - Door A 
Period F - ​11:40-12:20pm 
Period G - ​12:24-1:04pm 
Period H - ​1:08-1:50pm 
 
Here are just a few things that you can expect for our return to in person learning: face masks WILL BE REQUIRED for 
all students, faculty and staff. Before entering the building, students will have their temperature taken, and asked a series 
of covid related questions.  Hand sanitizer stations have been placed outside of each classroom. Students will remain 6ft 
apart in each classroom, in hallways and during lunch periods.  
 
Please note that there ​will not​ be any after school supervision. Once students are dismissed they must exit the building. 
Once they leave the building, they will not be able to re-enter the building. This is so that our maintenance team can begin 
our sanitizing procedures.  
 
The main office hours will remain the same. Monday - Thursday, 8:00am to 2:00pm. Friday - Closed. Please make sure to 
call the office to schedule an appointment 773-731-7272 

 
With the help of our administrative team, Big Shoulder Fund (BSF) and  the Archdiocese of Chicago, we have continued 
developing our reopening plan so that we can bring our students and staff back in a safe manner. I recognize that this 
public health crisis continues to be dynamic and we are committed to continuing to monitor the situation and the 
ever-changing guidance offered so that adjustments can be made to our plan as necessary.  
  
Thank you for your continued support.  

  
Roni-Nicole Facen  
Principal/CEO St. Francis de Sales 
rfacen@sfdshs.org 


